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Analysis 

Commission on Judicial Fitness and Disability 

Compensation Plan Changes 

 
Analyst:  Paul Siebert 
 
Request:  Acknowledge receipt of a report on compensation plan changes. 
 
Analysis:  ORS 8.105(1) requires the Judicial Department to report to the Joint Committee on Ways 
and Means when the Legislative Assembly is in session on any changes to Judicial Branch 
compensation plans.  
 
The Judicial Department, reporting on behalf of the Commission on Judicial Fitness and Disability, 
that the Commission has approved a 6.95% salary increase for the Executive Director position to 
offset the employee 6% PERS pick-up, effective June 1st, 2019.  This change is consistent with other 
compensation plan changes made during the 2017-19 biennium. The cost of this change is estimated 
at $2,856 for the 2019-21 biennium. 
 
Legislative Fiscal Office Recommendation:  Approve the request. 
 



Department of Administrative Services i April 2019 
 

Commission on Judicial Fitness and Disability 
McDonald 

 
 

Request: Report on Compensation Plan change by the Commission on Judicial Fitness and 
Disability. 
 
Recommendation:  The Commission on Judicial Fitness and Disability is not under executive 
budgetary authority.  
 
Discussion:  In compliance with ORS 8.105(1), the Commission on Judicial Fitness and 
Disability (CJFD) is providing a report on a prospective compensation plan change for the 
Executive Director during the 2017-19 biennium. The statute directs an administrative division 
of the Judicial Department to submit any proposed compensation plan changes to the Joint 
Committee on Ways and Means during the period when the Legislative Assembly is in session or 
to the Emergency Board or Joint Interim Committee on Ways and Means during the interim 
periods.  
 
The Commission has agreed to match the Executive Branch changes to the six percent Public 
Employee Retirement System contribution by an increase to salary and subsequent “pre-tax” 
payroll deduction. In order to offset FICA reductions, salaries in the Executive Branch have been 
increased by 6.95 percent. For the Executive Director position, this change becomes effective on 
June 1, 2019 and is anticipated to cost $119 General Fund in 2017-19 and $2,856 General Fund 
in the 2019-21 biennium.     
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